
CYNGOR SIR POWYS COUNTY COUNCIL

County Council
22nd February 2018 

REPORT AUTHOR: County Councillor Phyl Davies, Portfolio Holder for 
Property & Waste              

SUBJECT: Question from County Councillor Gareth Ratcliffe   

Residents of Powys are fully aware that PCC has a number of important issues 
to deal with at the moment in relation to asset transfers between its self and 
communities. 

Hay Town Council would welcome the opportunity to work with cabinet and 
Powys legal to move this forward in relation to Hay-on-Wye as soon as 
possible. Thus as local member for Hay I would like to ask whether it is 
possible for the relevant portfolio holder(s) and legal team to meet with 
representatives of the Town Council and myself, to progress and finalise the 
outstanding issues surrounding the transfer of assets process in relation to 
Hay-on-Wye. 

Response  

The Cabinet are more than happy to work with Hay Town Council and to this end the 
Town Council met with the whole Cabinet on 12th September 2017.  At that meeting, 
some additional documentation was requested  from the Town Council and the 
documents were not made available this Authority until 18th January 2018. A report 
will be coming to Cabinet in March / April 2018.  The above information was recently 
provided to  the Chair of the Town Council  by the  Solicitor to the Council

  


